BOARD OF SELECTMEN MEETING
Tuesday March 10, 2020 (following Health meeting). PM 7:03 pm

Board members present: James Consolati, Matthew Puntin, Michael Curtin &
Molly Curtin-Schaefer. See sign in sheet for others present.

Mail was read, previous minutes and treasury warrants were approved.

Mail reviewed: 2020 census FAQ, School budget, Open Meeting Law training workshop, notice
that Porchlight VNA is closing, donation for use of the upstairs (Art Show), notice about
distracted driving/seat belt use, records management update.

PUBLIC COMMENT: NONE

TOWN ROADS: It was approved that Noah Choquette will use 4” cold in place recycling with a
1.5” top coat from Barnes Road to the Otis line. He will patch Main Road in areas from the
Tyringham/Lee town line in various spots toward Santerella. No opposition. A Special Town
Meeting article for $30,000.00 will be held for this purpose in May.

CLIMATE PREPAREDNESS: James Consolati stated Carrieanne Petrik, Regional Coordinator
for the Municipal Vulnerability Preparedness (MVP) program. She will attend the next meeting
to discuss this new program and grant funding that Tyringham is eligible for.

WI-SPRING: The land owner does not want this tower taken down at this point. Possibly in the
future.

AFFORDABLE HOUSING: -A meeting with the TAHA, the Selectmen and Construct will be
held to dissolve the TAHA and transfer control of their assets to the Board of Selectmen.

OLD BUSINESS: Updates —
GREEN COMMUNITY: James Consolati met with Steven Cowell regarding this designation

and the “as of right zoning” we have to enact. Mr. Cowell agreed the Transfer Station is the
area to designate for that purpose.

SCHOOL HOUSE: A discussion ensued regarding the rehab of the school house. The
foundation, bones, siding, windows and hiring an engineer/architect. It was decided that Phase
I will be started and this will be the foundation of the building. The Board of Selectmen will
consult and then an architect will be hired to submit a plan on the “scope of work”.

HIGHWAY DEPT: Noah Choquette stated this year he has used more sand than any other
year he has been Road Supt. this is due to the many ice storms. He also stated our truck is in
however, the salesman never told the builder it was coming and therefore no parts were ordered
for our truck. New delivery date for the truck is end of April 2020.
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